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Southern Stars 2025 

WOW! Last Friday night I was privileged to attend the evening performance of Southern Stars. 

The show case of talent of over 3000 primary and high schools students from our public schools  

was outstanding. I would like to congratulate the students from Cringila Public School for their 

commitment, persistence and  determination to perform their best in all four performances. 

Show week is a huge week with students, teachers and parents dedicating a lot of additional 

time outside school hours to this event.  

A huge thank you to Mrs Woolgar and Mrs Warner for their hard work and support of the 

students in preparing them and guiding them throughout the performances.  

It truly was a spectacular event! 

Congratulations again to the following students for representing Cringila Public School with such 

pride: Shania, Malia, Miliya and Lily. We are so proud of you all. 

Parent Survey  

At Cringila Public school, we value your thoughts and feedback about our school community. To 

help us continue improving and supporting our students’ learning and wellbeing, we kindly ask 

you to take a few minutes to complete our parent survey. 



Your input is important to us and will provide valuable insights that will help shape the future of 

our school. We encourage you to please complete this survey through the link below, by Friday 

12 September 2025, to ensure we continue to provide the best possible outcomes for our 

students. 

https://forms.gle/GoYHXkS3eWkV3Qow9 

Parent Meeting 

At Cringila Public School we value the support and input from our parents and carers. Twice a 

term we hold a Parent Meeting where we discuss what is happening in our school, policies and 

upcoming events. It is also a great opportunity for parents to meet other parents in our school, 

chat and ask questions related to our school. 

 Our next Parent Meeting for Term 3 2025 will be held on Tuesday 9 September 2025 at 9:00am 

in the School Hall. 

At this meeting we will discuss the following matters. 

• Parent feedback survey 

• 100 Preschool update 

• Underground Hotspot update 

• Term 3 and 4 events 

Please join us at this meeting to find out more about our wonderful school. I look forward to 

seeing you there.  

School Administrative Support Staff (SASS) Recognition Week  

This week is SAS Staff Recognition Week. This is an opportunity for the school community to say 

thank you to the valuable contribution the SAS Staff make to our schools each and every day. 

The SAS staff in our school consists of;  

• School Administrative Managers  

• School Administrative Officers 

• School Learning Support Officers  

• General Assistants 

We are extremely fortunate to have such fantastic and dedicated SAS Staff at Cringila Public 

School. Our SAS staff are very committed to our school and do so much more than their 

expected duties. I would like to thank Mrs Kim Witheridge, Mrs Vicki Barham, Mrs Janine Bagoly, 



Mrs Albertina Stojoska, Ms Angela Gryllis, Mr Scott Jacobs, Mr Watban Ibrahim, Ms Esma Kaya 

and Mrs Adele Zerangi for the significant role they undertake in our school. We appreciate and 

value their professionalism and significant contributions to Cringila Public School. 

 

Mrs Amanda Giles 

Principal 
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Public Speaking Competition 

Students have worked hard in class to prepare a short speech on an open-ended topic to be 

presented in front of their class. Students will be judged according to set criteria. The marking 

rubric will be shared with students. Consideration will be given to manner - how students speak, 

and matter - what is being said. A warning bell will sound as students approach their time limit. 

Two bells will sound when students reach their time limit. Students are not permitted to use 

any props, costumes, or audio-visual equipment to support their speech. Nor are they to be 

assisted by another person. Class speeches will begin from Week 6 and all students should be 

prepared to present their speech from 25 August 2025. As these class speeches are run, each 

class will choose students to attend the stage finals. The number of students from each class 

progressing to the stage finals are as follows: 

• K Gurawara - 4 students 

• 1/2 Buru - 3 students 

• 1/2 Gulung - 3 students 

• 2/3 Gari - 3 students 



• 4 Garilwa - 3 students 

• 4/5 Mariyang - 3 students 

• 6 Ungah - 3 students 

These students will then make up the stage finals as follows; 

• Early Stage 1 final - 4 students total (4 students from K Gurawara) 

• Stage 1 final - 6 students total (3 students from 1/2 Buru and 3 students from 

1/2  Gulung) 

• Stage 2 final - 6 students total (3 students from 2/3 Gari and 3 students from 4 Garilwa) 

• Stage 1 final - 6 students total (3 students from 4/5 Mariyang and 3 students from 6 

Ungah) 

Family members of the students who make the stage finals will be sent an invitation to attend. 

The stage finals will take place on Friday 12 September 2025 and will have guest adjudicators 

from Warrawong High School. 

Mrs Lisa Lewis 

Public Speaking coordinator 

Moana Jr the musical 

One of our very talented Year 6 students Alicia will be performing in the dance Ensemble for 

Moana Jr the musical in the October school holidays.  It's looking to be a great show and is also 

inclusive to children/families with sensory needs. 

Tickets are on sale for Disney’s Moana JR.: https://www.trybooking.com/DDOEN 

OCTOBER SHOW SEASON: 

Wednesday 8th 1:30 PM & 6:30 PM 

Thursday 9th 10:30 AM & 1:30 PM 

Friday 10th 1:30 PM & 6:30 PM 

Saturday 11th 10:30 AM & 1:30 PM 

DISABILITY/SENSORY FRIENDLY SHOW: 

Thursday 9th 10:30 AM. Email us about how we can accommodate you. 

https://www.trybooking.com/DDOEN?fbclid=IwZXh0bgNhZW0CMTAAYnJpZBExVW9KdENGbWhNVHA1NzFSMQEeO8akmsrePnxMwyN3Qt2P_J23gdFbXv3vrnPAsxyDUMY_O1v-qM3HcNBrng4_aem_nfpSMCgK5uzlRioiUSzcAw


Location: Cedars College, 74 Waples Road, Farmborough Heights, NSW 

Shows run for one hour with a 20 minute intermission. 

Music and Lyrics by Lin-Manuel Miranda, Opetaia Foa’i & Mark Mancina  

Book Adapted by Susan Soon He Stanton  

Music and Orchestrations Adapted and Arranged by Ian Weinberger  

Based on the 2016 Disney film Moana  

Licensed exclusively by Music Theatre International (Australasia) 

https://www.trybooking.com/events/landing/1433237 

 

https://www.trybooking.com/events/landing/1433237


 

Sporting Schools - Gymnastics - Term 3 

This term we are very fortunate to be funded through the Australian Sports Commission 

Sporting Schools program for Gymnastics. This program is being held on a Thursday and is at no 

cost to the students. K-2 students have now completed the program and  Year 3-6 students will 

be participating in the program from weeks 7-10. A permission note has been sent home and 

needs to be returned to enable your child to participate in the program. 

Father's Day Gift Stall 

To wish all our dads, step-dads, grandfathers and uncles a happy Father’s day, we will be holding 

a Father’s Day gift stall on Thursday 4 September 2025.  

Students will be able to purchase gifts at the stall for $5.00. Please send the money to school in 

an envelope, labelled with their name and class on the day. Students can purchase additional 

gifts if they are available.  

If you are able to assist at the Father’s Day stall, with either setting up the gift stall on 

Wednesday 3 September 2025 from 2:15 -3:00pm or selling the gifts on the day from 

approximately 9:00-11:00am, please complete the form sent home today and return it to school. 

 



Kindergarten 2026 

 



 

Wellbeing Focus 

 



 

Attendance 

At Cringila Public School, we aim for our students to average a weekly attendance rate of 95%.  

The average students attendance for Term 3 Weeks 5 and 6 was 82%.  

We appreciate that at times students are sick and are unable to attend school. If they are well, 

please ensure your child is at school everyday to maximise their learning opportunities. 

 



 



 



Term 3 Calendar 

 



 

Wollongong City Council Disability Inclusion Action Plan 2026-2030 

Wollongong City Council wants your ideas for disability inclusion 

Wollongong City Council is making a new Disability Inclusion Action Plan and wants to hear from 

people with lived experience of disability. This includes children, young people, families, carers, 

support workers, and school staff. Council wants to know what helps – and what makes it 

harder – for people with disability to join in, access services, and feel welcome. 

You have until Monday 15 September 2025 to get involved:  

• Visit our.wollongong.nsw.gov.au 

• Call 4227 7111  

• Email engagement@wollongong.nsw.gov.au 

Council would love to hear your ideas! You can also let them know if you need help to take part. 



 



Breakfast club 

 

Breakfast club is held every Wednesday from 8:30-8:50am and is served from the canteen. A 

free breakfast consisting of toast, milk and fruit is available to all students. Thank you to Mrs 

Kaya for organising it each week. 

We would also like to say a big thank you to the 'Queen St Bakery' for donating the bread for 

this program. This is much appreciated. 

 



 

School Uniforms 

To promote our three school expectations of Respectful, Safe and Responsible, the school 

community and staff encourage the students of Cringila Public School to wear the correct school 

uniform at all times. Our school uniform is available for purchase from the school office during 

school hours. Our school uniform consists of;  

• School shirt - green collar and green sleeves with CRINGILA written down the side of 

shirt for winter and summer 

• Boys shorts - dark green gabardine shorts 

• Girls skorts - dark green gabardine skorts 

• Black shoes/joggers with white socks.  

• Green tracksuit pants 

• Green jacket with school logo 

• Green bucket hat with school logo 

• Hair clips - green/yellow/gold (optional) 

• Hijab - green/yellow/gold (optional) 

• Indigenous Sport shirt (Fridays, excursions only) 

Thank you to our parents for supporting our school in providing the correct school uniform for 

our students.  



 

 

 



 

 

Second hand uniform shop  

Do you have any Cringila Public School uniforms that no longer fit and are in good condition? If 

so, we would appreciate you donating them to the second hand clothing shop near the school 

office to allow families the opportunities to purchase these at extremely low prices. They can be 

dropped into the office at any time. 

Thank you in advance for your donations.  

Scholastic BookClub Orders  

Twice a term, students bring home the Scholastic Book Club order forms. This is an opportunity 

for students to purchase books and stationery items if they wish.  We have now moved to an 

online system for ordering though Book Club. Parents are no longer able to send money to 

school for these items. Book Club Orders will then arrive at school with your child's name and 

class which we will then hand out to the students. If you are ordering items for your child that 



will be a gift; for example; birthday and you don't want your child to see the order, you are now 

able to tick a box in the online ordering system and the school will receive this separately and 

you can collect it from the office.  

Students who have a BookClub voucher from the Gotcha Shop can hand in their order to the 

office. Parents, caregivers and grandparents are also able to order online  through Book Club. 

Please contact the office if you need any assistance ordering online. 

Thanks 

Mrs Gjorgjijoska 

Book Club Co-ordinator 

 



 



 

Healthy School Canteen  

The Cringila Public School canteen will be open as of next Monday 10 February 2025. The 

canteen is open Mondays, Wednesdays and Fridays. $6 or $8 meal deals are available for 

purchase (50c extra for milk).  

Thank you to the parents who have volunteered to work in our canteen in the past. We are 

currently in the process of organising a new roster for 2025. It will operate solely by volunteers 

who assist in the canteen from 9:00am until 11:20am.  

Students enjoy seeing family members in the canteen and our whole school benefits from this 

service. Volunteers can assist on a daily, weekly, fortnightly or monthly basis and are required to 

do the following: 

• Collect, sort orders and count the money 

• Heat frozen meals 

• Stock fridge with drinks 



• Inform office staff of what needs to be reordered 

• Put drinks and meals on class trays 

• Wash oven trays 

• Hand out lunches from canteen 

There are usually between 40 – 60 orders daily and there is no food preparation involved. 

If you are able to assist in the canteen please contact the office. We realise that parents have 

commitments and are only available on certain days. In 2025, canteen opening days will be 

Monday, Wednesday and Friday. Thank you for your support and we appreciate your help.  

 

Underground Hotspot 

Work has begun to remediate the Underground hotspot area. Please see below for information 

regarding the stages of this project. 

A link has been created on the Department of Education website with information to keep 

parents informed on the progress of the underground hot spot. Please see below for the link to 

the website. 

Cringila Public School underground hotspot 

https://education.nsw.gov.au/about-us/strategies-and-reports/our-reports-and-reviews/school-environment-reports/cringila-public-school-underground-hotspot


 



 



 

Cringila Public School Facebook Page 

Don't forget to check out our Facebook page for all the latest and greatest things happening at 

our school. 



 

School Safety and Security 

 

We would appreciate our community contacting the school Safety and Security 24-hour 

security hotline on 1300 88 00 21 if you see anyone on school grounds after hours. Thank you 

for keeping our school safe. 

Community News and Events 

Cringila Community Co-op 

Cringila Community Co-op Large Hall has recently been renovated with new timber polished 

floors and has been freshly painted. It is available for hire for all special events. Enquiries can be 

made through Gordana Seljanovska on Wednesdays from 9:30-12:00pm on 42744033. 

 



Southern Suburbs Mobile Preschool 

 

Contact Us 

Cringila Public School 

Sheffield Street 

Cringila, NSW 2502 

P: 4274 1768 

E: cringila-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

W: https://cringila-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/  

https://cringila-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/
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